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May 22,2018

‘The Honorable David A. Salvatore
President, Providence City Council
25 Dorrance Street

Providence RI, 02903

Dear Council President Salvatore,

I write today to notify you that I will be moving out of the city of Providence and therefore must
resign my position on the Providence Juvenile Hearing Board (JHB) effective June 1, 2018. I
have been working to establish the Providence JHB since June of 2015, and though I leave fully
aware of how much remains to be done, I'm gratified by the real progress we have achieved over
these past three years. I want to thank you and the entire City Council for your dedication to
reestablishing this important board and your ongoing commitment to ensuring its success.

I also want to thank Chair Kira Wills, Vice-Chair Pamela Hughes, as well as each and every
member of the board. I have truly enjoyed getting to know and having the opportunity to work
with this incredible group over the last 18 months. I know the work of the Providence JHB is just
beginning, and 1t is a real consolation to know that the board will remain in such good hands.

I'm privileged to have played a role in this important work, and I look forward to seeing what the
Providence JHB accomplishes in the months and years ahead.

Sincerely,

e
Adam Toobin

Member

Providence Juvenile Hearing Board

CC:  The Providence City Council
The Providence Juvenile Hearing Board
Chief of the Providence Police Hugh Clements
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